Church Wellesley Neighbourhood Association 

Directors Meeting Minutes – 25 April 2020
10 am -12 pm (via Video Conference)
Present: Connie Langille, Paul Farrelly, Kyle Iannuzzi, Robert Packham, Tara Schorr, Trevor Hennig, Neil Gibb, Don Altman, Peter Small

1.Administration
1.2 Land Acknowledgment – Connie 
1.3 Agenda – amended 
1.4 Declaration of Conflict of Interest – none 
1.5 Minutes of Last Meeting March 14, 2019 – approved as amended
1.6 Financial Status – membership received from 22 Wellesley E.; balance $2,268.28
2 Activities Report Out
2.1 Safety
· Community Safety Network – Paul / Kyle
Have met twice since last CWNA meeting, focusing on issues arising from more individuals using services at the 519 and Sanctuary, encampments in Barbara Hall and George Hislop Parks. Because of established shelters not having COVID-19 social distancing space, encampments have appeared all over the city. 

CSN has been lobbying Emergency Management Services for portable toilets and hand washing stations at George Hisplop / Sanctuary and Barbara Hall Park.

To minimize the chances of police officers getting COVID-19 (and prevent a shortage of healthy and available officers) they are on a “two weeks on front line and two weeks in quarantine” regimen. This has put a stress on resources. 

Sgt Dyck also stated that the early release of inmates [with no plan for housing, etc] has added to the law enforcement workload provincewide and that there are some “new faces” in the neighbourhood. 

Municipal emergency management services have been reorganized to deal with the new realities. 

The Downtown East Action Plan acts as a primary coordination agent and there should be money available to fund “community capacity” (ie funding citizen information networks).  

Paul assured that there are concrete actions being undertaken to deal with the problems, though it may not be apparent to people in the neighbourhood.  

· Sanctuary & Barbara Hall Park – Connie 
With chronic underfunding of the shelter system, the crisis falling out from COVID-19 should not be a surprise. There is a disconnect between what city officials and police say they are doing to deal with the issues, and the reality that people see on the ground, such as abusive behavior and vandalism. This has led to growing frustration, with the impression that not enough is being done to fix things. There are confrontations occurring and sooner or later someone is going to get hurt.   

Tara explained that almost all new housing options for those displaced in the shelter system are for individuals who have been infected or exposed to COVID-19; little has been made available for others. 

Neil brought the issue back to a chronic supported housing shortage and prescribed  making developers provided affordable units in new buildings. Others added that the needs of the addicted and mentally ill cannot be addressed by just affordable housing, but must include numerous support services.  Don said that there is some affordable housing coming online, but that most is not supportive housing aimed at addicted or mentally ill individuals.
      
Paul said there would be another Safety meeting coming up, as well as announcements by the mayor regarding new temporary housing on the 29th.   These could provide some additional information. Also we could bring supportive housing up with the Councillor. 

Robert said that there is a lot of cooperative housing in our neighbourhood and that more coops, with a requirement for some supportive housing, should be a major aim of an affordable housing strategy. 

He also noted that Alan Gardens does not have encampments; Connie said that the tents pop up where there are food and services provided, which Alan Gardens does not have. 


· Statement from Friends of the Linear Parks
FOTLP’s leader, Nicholas, posted a statement on their FaceBook pages explaining why the encampments are there and  that “we are in discussions with multiple stakeholders including the City of Toronto, Sanctuary, and CWNA” to resolve the encampments issue. 

· How to respond to community -
 Kyle suggested an open letter or statement addressed to the provincial and federal governments demanding action on the housing crisis, which exists because of years of governments ignoring the problem. Others agreed, but we need to research so that we have a fact based argument and also have to decide on the focus of the letter. Tara has a connection to a neighbor who is knowledgeable about safe injections, etc. Connie suggested we start circulating a draft of a statement aimed at the provincial and federal governments. 

· Request from FONTRA to support road lane closures for pedestrian use.
Everyone supports closing traffic lanes. Kyle pointed out that there is a Yonge Street traffic study that converts some traffic lanes to pedestrian, so it should not be difficult to implement. 
2.2 Communications
· Next e-blast – Trevor – Will wait for announcement by mayor before publishing anything about the homelessness and encampments issue. Will cover Cresford receiverships. 
· Keeping community informed re Covid 19 – We have links to resources on the website homepage.
· A future article will cover the “big picture” of developments and land assemblies on Church. 
· [later in the meeting Kyle suggested it may be time for a “State of the Neighbourhood’ report] 
2.3 Placemaking
· CWNA Green Plan – Trevor – We should work with the Councillor’s office on the creation of a neighbourhood green plan, such as The Grange has. We’d make sure there was coordination with BIA when it comes to Church Street intersections. We will present at the next Councillor’s meeting. Trevor will send an outline before then. 
· PRIDE meeting – Tara – they did some community consultation via video; focused on next year; basically a Q&Å session.  They are financially in shape. 
2.4 Heritage
· Crews & Tango - update - read attached statement
2.5 Membership
· Payment for 22 Wellesley E membership received

2.6 Development
· Cresford – Paul - three projects have gone into receivership, and there are allegations of financial malfeasance, with two sets of accounting books. The Clover at 599 Yonge Street, between Dundonald and Gloucester, is partially completed and it is likely another developer (Concord) will take over the project in the near future. Cresford was responsible for rebuilding the park adjacent to The Clover, James Canning Gardens. While there may be a delay in the park construction, work should recommence.   

The other local project under receivership is Halo, at the southwest corner of  Yonge and Grosvenor (notable for the preserved historic clock tower). This project is still a hole in the ground, so if may take longer for another developer to step in and take the project over.     

Price Waterhouse is the receiver and all the docs are on their website.   

· 2-8 Gloucester St – getting the façade ready to go to storage. 
· ONE Development – there is a revised application on the City development application website. 

2.7 AGM 
· Discussion of when the AGM should take palce and if the AGM should go online. Tara said that you’d be surprised at the attendance and success of online meetings. Kyle has a meeting with 120 each week and it goes smoothly.  Would require some testing. Don will report on the success of his partner’s general meeting. Kyle said that we could hire a chat moderator and/or administrator. We will decide what to do at a later date. 

3 Recap of Actions & Upcoming Events
· Start on letter / statement on supported housing

· Phone numbers exchange

· Next CWNA meeting May 16, 2020

